
April 2017 
Following on from the children’s interests, we will be doing various activities to learn about 
Spring.                                                                                                                               
Also during April, the children will be given the opportunity to join in and celebrate lots of 
different events. They include:                                                                                      
World Health Day 7th April - The children will be using their senses to do some food  
tasting activities.  

Easter 16th April –The children will be having egg hunts in the nursery gardens and making 
Easter cards and gifts for their family.  

St George’s Day 23rd April –The children will be making St George flags and having       
afternoon tea. 

International Dance Day 29th April –The children will be taking part in different types of 
dance from around the world. 

Local events and home activities 

• Attached is a sheet to take part in our 
design an Easter egg competition. A   
winner from each play room will win an 
Easter egg. Please bring your entry by 
Tuesday 11th April/ 

• Visit www.nhs.uk/change4life-beta/
recipes and choose a recipe to make    
together. We would love to see some  
pictures on tapestry of anything you 
make.  

Wow moments 

We have a Wow Moments Board in both 
play rooms. If your child does something 

new or something they  really enjoy 
please speak to their Key Person for a 
wow board sheet and we will put it on 

the board. 

Clothes 

Can you please ensure your child brings a 
spare pair of clothes including socks to each 
session. Donations of old clothes are always  

appreciated. Thank you. 

Easter Holidays 

The nursery will be closed for the Easter 
Bank Holiday Friday 14th April and Monday 

17th April. 

For children who are Term Time Only they 
will finish on Friday 7th April for the   

Easter holidays and return to nursery on 
Monday 24th April. 

Parents evening 

We will be having a parents evening w/c 
22nd May. Your child’s key person will       

approach you about booking in a time slot 
over the next few weeks.   

We say a sad goodbye to Helen this 
month. Helen is going to work at a 
term time only pre-school to spend 
more time with her family. We wish 

her lots of luck in her new job. 


